PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CORPORATE SERVICES


ON 19TH MAY 2003


TITLE: ORDSALL NEIGHBOURHOOD OFFICE JOINT SERVICE DELIVERY

RECOMMENDATIONS: 

That approval be given to fund the additional cost of improvements and alterations to the premises at an estimated cost of £14,600 from the office moves budget.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

Proposals have been developed to provide a joint service and community resource facility at Ordsall Neighbourhood Office.  Tenders received for the first phase of works have exceeded the initial estimate due essentially to additional works being required and it is recommended that an additional £14,600 be found from the office moves budget





BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: 

Report to Lead Member for Corporate Services 9th September 2002 entitled Ordsall Neighbourhood Office Joint Service Delivery



ASSESSMENT OF RISK: MEDIUM



THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: Councils Office Moves budget



LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED  N/A



FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED Yes from John Spink



CONTACT OFFICER: Steven Durbar


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)  Ordsall


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES N/A


DETAILS 


In September 2002 Lead Member approval was given to undertake improvements and alterations to the above premises as a first phase of works to provide a joint service and community resource facility. The estimated cost of the Phase 1  works was £67,000, £47,000 to be funded from the office moves budget and £20,000 from Education and Leisure.


The works have been tendered and the lowest tender received was for £93,313.  This figure was higher than originally estimated as the specification for works had increased to maintain parity with the Phase 2 works and the main entrance door specification had been increased. 


Discussions have taken place with the lowest tenderer and where possible and appropriate the scheme has been reduced in its specification to save money resulting in an indicated revised cost of £81,600. This cost includes automatic opening main entrance doors which were not originally specified but are now considered necessary to allow disabled access and easy access for parents and children with prams/push chairs.  This single item accounts for £4,000 of the cost increase.


As a result an additional estimated amount of £14,600 is required and it is proposed that this amount be found from the office moves budget.
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